
Site Council Meeting
May 9, 2022

Present:  Damian Crowson, Susie Biller, Rob Saunders, Trinity Shodin, Ben Bickle
Absent:  Carla Carter

The minutes from the March Site Council meeting were read, reviewed and Trinity made a motion to accept the
minutes, Ben seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

Damian has been invited to see the bathroom plans.

The Town Hall meetings have been canceled for the rest of the year as they were not productive.

The Master Schedule has been passed out to staff for review.  Kim is entering the master schedule.
Counselors will meet with middle school students and start getting electives chosen they may want to take.

Due to the scarce number of applicants for our many openings,Damian has been able to interview on the
phone, check references and offer teaching positions.  Nick Gravelle has accepted a Biology position, he wants
to teach Biology, Ecology and possibly Fire Science.  Blake Day has accepted a Chemistry position.  He likes
gaming and Dungeons and Dragons, a lot of kids are into that and he will connect with a group of our students.
We are hoping Judy Herson will accept a 9th grade Science position.  She has been teaching for 18 years and
runs an Equestrian School.  She is comparing Redmond and HV and will be back in touch.  We have offered
four men the Strength and Conditioning position and have been turned down by all teachers.  We have a
possibility for a Culinary Art teacher.  She has a degree in Emerging Technology in Arizona but should be able
to get certified in Oregon for Culinary Arts and/or Emerging Technology, films, or business.  We also have an
application for a Social Studies teacher, Ricky Franco, he is fluent in Spanish and has a Social Studies
endorsement.  We have our Athletic Director/Assistant Principal posting coming out tomorrow.

We have the Freshmen visitation and the evening Open House scheduled for May 18th.  Students will come
and visit and tour HV in the morning and come back with their parents in the evening for a tour and to see all of
the sports and extracurricular activities we offer.

Trinity reported she made $5,000 so far at the FFA plant sale, she still has plants to sell this week and
weekend.

Summer School - We will be offering two types of summer school, credit recovering and Edgenuity.  We will
also be hosting a Freshmen Academy in August.  We have some dollars to spend on summer school and will
be looking at needed Chromebooks.  Heidi Morris, MaKenzie Noga and Dave Delgado are planning to teach
summer school.  Erica Butler will be heading up the Freshmen Academy in August.

Our baseball team is ranked number 1 in the league and softball is fighting for a league playoff.

Scholarship night is Thursday, May 18th, we have a lot of seniors receiving scholarships.  We will also have  a
Senior Class meeting on Wednesday, May 12 to go over senior activities and graduation and the activities
around those June days.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:45


